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	Information for Parents

Nursery to P7: email / copy per family via oldest child
	

	Thursday 28 September 2017
	


Our School Aims        We believe that each of us can confidently: 

· Be ambitious, imaginative and creative

· Make healthy choices to take care of ourselves, others, and our environment 
· Seek new challenges to learn together to achieve our goals

· Explore, be involved in, and build up our community

Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community   Information for Parents 28/9/17

Dear Parents / Carers,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Diary Information for Terms 1 and 2

· Please read details carefully
	Nursery to P7

	Session Dates 2017-2018 (Previously issued in Sept 2016)
	Nursery to P7

	Session Dates 2018-2019 
	Nursery to P7

	A questionnaire to Parents / Carers of P1 pupils about their child’s transition from Nursery to Primary 1
	Parents / Carers of P1 pupils

	Information about UNICEF’s Child Rights Launchpad (page 1) and an opt-out form (page 2)
	P1 to P7

	Please find on our School Website:
	

	· Our School’s Standards and Quality Report for 2016-2017 & Improvement Plan for 2017-2018
	Nursery to P7


Our Tynewater Staff Team is fully engaged in working with you to progress the learning of all our pupils.  As always, please speak with me or a member of our Teacher Team if you have any concerns, questions, feedback or suggestions, or simply need to talk through something.  If you have an idea or can help with our pupils’ learning, we are always happy to hear from you.  Our school welcomes your approach to speak with us about any matter relating to your child(-ren), as we work with you each day to support your child(-ren)’s learning as much as possible.

Nursery to P7 Parent-Pupil-Teacher Meetings:
Wednesday 4 October 2017 from 16.00 to 18.30 (end of last appointment) and

Tuesday 10 October 2017 from 16.00 to 18.30 (end of last appointment) and

Thursday 12 October 2017 from 16.00 to 18.30 (end of last appointment)
We have extended the booking deadline to 09.00 on Friday 29 September.  If you have not already done so, can you please book your appointment by this date?  Whilst Mrs Munro has sent reminders, it remains each parent's responsibility to actually make the booking.

Staffing

Ms Davie (Senior CDW) returned to our Nursery from maternity leave on Tuesday 26 September.  A big ‘thank you’ and farewell to Ms Beattie (Senior CDW Maternity Cover) on Friday 29 September, as she continues her work within Midlothian’s Early Years Learning Community.
Welcome to:

Mrs Wilson as our Newly Qualified Teacher teaching P1 alongside Ms Gardiner (Acting Principal Teacher).
Mr Watson (Temporary Relief Teacher) who joined us on 18 August to provide non-contact time for our P1 to P7 Teachers each Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.
Miss Jenny McAllister, Supporting Nursery Teacher, each Monday. 
Mr Woods, Year 3 Student Teacher, with Mr Martindale and P5 from August to January, and then with Ms Seaton and P3 from February to June.
Four Student Teachers from Spain: Señor Ivan Gual with P3; Señorita Bayo with P4; Señor Domènech with P6, and Señorita Peris with P7.

Thank you to the following staff and parent helpers:
	Monday 28 

to Wed 30 Aug
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	P4 Low Port Outdoor Education Centre, Linlithgow with 22 P4 pupils

Organised and led by Mr McCabe (P4 Teacher) accompanied by Mrs Selkirk and Mrs Gilroy (Learning Assistants).

Parent Helpers: Mrs Barlow, Mr Dewar and Dr Rofe.

	Monday 4 
to Friday 8 Sept [image: image2.jpg]



	8th P7 Learning Visit to London with 17 P7 pupils

Organised and led by Mr Lawson, Head Teacher.

Parent Helpers: Ms Donnelly, Mrs Marr, and Mr Yoxall
7 P7 pupils remaining in school were taught by Ms Blyth (P7 Teacher) and on Tuesday 5 Sept visited the Scottish Parliament.

	Tuesday 5 to 

Thursday 7 Sept
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	P6 Glasgow Learning Visit with 23 pupils

Organised and led by Ms McDonald (P6 Teacher) accompanied by Mrs Ketchion (Learning Assistant)

Parent Helpers: Mr Dewar and Mrs Morelli.

	Monday 11 

to Wed 13 Sept
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	P4 New Lanark Learning Visit with 17 pupils
Organised and led by Mr Martindale (P5 Teacher).

Parent Helpers: Mrs Busson, Mrs Hancock and Mr McPartlin.

5 P5 pupils remaining school were taught by Mr Wood (Year 3 Student Teacher) and Mrs McNairn (Learning Assistant)


Thank you to Mrs Munro (Admin Assistant) and Mrs Anderson (Office Assistant) for making arrangements and processing money.
P1 and P2 extended learning times to 25 hours per week – the same as P3 to P7, and P1 to P7 lunchtimes from 12.25 to 13.25 Monday to Thursday inclusive
· Staff and pupils have settled into a new routine which is working for everyone to maximize pupils’ learning time!
· We can seat 150 pupils for school lunches / home packed lunches in our Dining Area at any one time. Mr Lawson HT arranged for 2 extra 16-seater dining tables to be in place from 22 August. Pupils can sit anywhere.  There is some capacity for home packed lunches to be eaten in the Dining Area.
· We can seat 60 pupils for home packed lunches in our Expressive Arts Room at any one time. Pupils form groups of chairs and can sit anywhere.
· Pupils are supervised by Mrs Anderson (Dining Supervisor), Mr Lawson HT and Ms Gardiner APT.

· We operate a weekly rota sharing the order that classes are served, eg this week:

P1, P2, P7, P6, P5, P4, P3; next week: P1, P7, P6, P5, P4, P3, P2.

· The last two classes sit and chat at dining tables for around 7-8 minutes ‘until the queue goes down’.

· All pupil are served school lunches within 17-18 minutes!  Well done each day to our Kitchen Staff! 

· All pupils remain in the Dining Area / Expressive Arts Room until 12.45 when a Learning Assistant is available in the playground following their lunch.

· Mr Lawson HT is requesting three 16-seater dining tables from Midlothian Council for use in our Expressive Arts Room for home packed lunches.
Nursery to P7 Assembly led by P2: Harvest Thanksgiving
Friday 13 October, from 09.15 to 10.00
Each year an increasing number of people show their generosity. On entering the school at 8.45 am, could pupils please bring to the School Hall any donations of flowers / fruit / vegetables / groceries - to be distributed by P7 pupils to Senior Citizens from 11.00 to 11.45.  Thank you so much! 
Pupils’ Fruit Trolley Company

Please support our pupils’ daily enterprise and efforts to promote healthy eating. Two or three types of fruit (in season) are sold each day before breaktimes. Pieces of fruit generally cost 20, 25, 30 or 40 pence,
Our Priorities in this year’s School Improvement Plan
	1
	To raise attainment in reading, writing and mathematics using evidence-based practices and SMARTER Targets.

	2
	To improve the engagement of all pupils, parents and staff, in pupils’ learning pathways and outcomes using SeeSaw online portfolios of evidence.

	3
	To share most effective practice of evidence-based approaches in learning / teaching through leadership; collaboration; peer observation, and timetabled ‘sharing sessions’.

	4
	To ensure wellbeing, equity and inclusion of all pupils, through use of our Pupil Equity Fund and Innovation Fund.

	5
	To raise attainment through learning outdoors as much as possible – in addition to physical activities and learning visits.


We look forward to working with all parents / carers and pupils to achieve these improvements.

Our school ethos and values – everyone modelling socially acceptable and responsible behaviour

Recently in the playground a number of parents have been heard encouraging their child to react violently towards other children. Our school does not accept this approach in any form.  Our school ethos and values, as given in our Information to Parents A to Z, highlights the following:
“What kind of school do we want Tynewater Primary School to be?  What kind of school do we want Tynewater Primary School to be known as, or for?   Our school, Tynewater Primary School, is what each one of us makes it to be.  

Children model themselves on those around them – staff, parents / carers, people in our community, and other children.  Something seemingly very simple is a mainstay of our school - thinking before we speak, asking ourselves:

Is it true?    Is it helpful?    Is it inspiring?     Is it needed?     Is it kind?”   think
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	To ensure everyone’s safety, bicycles and scooters must not be used in the school playground, or on the pavement or road leading out of the school precinct.


Teachers’ Plans for Teaching / Learning during Period 2 (Tuesday 19 September to Friday 13 October) can be found on our School Website.

As always, please speak with me if you have any concerns, questions, feedback or suggestions, or simply need to talk through something.  
With best wishes,     
Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher









page 1 of 4
page 4 of 4

